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	Update on California Transportation Commission Activities

CTC Executive Director Raises Concern About the Recently Approved $4.5 Billion Corridor Mobility Improvement Program

As you will recall, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) approved $1.19 Billion in Proposition 1B Corridor Mobility Improvement Program funds for Los Angeles County on February 28, 2007 for three projects, one on Interstate 405 and two on Interstate 5 (north and south).  At the April 25-26, 2007 CTC meeting, CTC Executive Director John Barna raised concerns about post-CTC adoption data submitted for all 55 projects programmed in the $4.5 billion statewide Corridor Mobility Improvement Program.  Mr. Barna pointed out that changes between the original application data and the subsequent "Project Scope, Cost, Schedule and Benefits Baseline Data Forms" were significant enough to prevent approval of pending implementation agreements.  Significantly, Mr. Barna indicated that re-programming some of the committed funding was within the realm of possibilities if the problems were not satisfactorily resolved.  Today, in a meeting requested by CTC Commissioner Larry Zarian, Metro CEO Roger Snoble and Caltrans District 7 Director Doug Failing discussed Los Angeles County's three Corridor Mobility Improvement Program projects directly with Mr. Barna.  Data for each of the three projects was reviewed and all parties agreed on a path forward that will resolve Mr. Barna's concerns with respect to Los Angeles County.  

Metro testifies at the CTC's Southern California Hearing for the 2006 State Transportation Improvement Program Augmentation Funding 

Metro Deputy Executive Officer David Yale traveled to San Luis Obispo on April 25, 2007 to present testimony in support of Metro's $477.4 million Los Angeles County 2006 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) Augmentation application.  The three-part, $477.4 million application includes $238.2 million for highway projects that will require non-Public Transportation Account (PTA) funds, $106.5 million for PTA-eligible projects, and an advance amount of $132.7 million for additional PTA-eligible projects above the County Share should these funds become available.  The application package includes critical funding for the Interstate 5, Interstate 10, and Interstate 710; high ranking  Transit Capital projects from the 2007 Call for Projects, extension for the Expo line to Santa Monica, the Crenshaw corridor and needed capacity expansion and system mobility improvements to our light rail vehicle fleet due to continuing ridership growth.  The staff recommendation for the 2006 STIP is scheduled to be released on May 18, 2007.
CTC approves $9 million in Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP) funds allocation for the San Fernando Valley North-South Project

The CTC allocated $9 million in Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP) funds for the San Fernando Valley North-South Project. Metro is currently in the process of environmentally clearing the extension of the Orange Line along the Canoga Right-of-Way.  As part of this study, Metro is working with the City of Los Angeles to identify other north-south corridors in the eastern part of the valley including Sepulveda, Lankershim and Reseda that could receive transit capital improvements. The study is expected to be completed by February 2008.

Reserve the Date

27th FTA Transit Construction Roundtable – Sunday, May 13, 2007 through Tuesday, May 15, 2007
The FTA sponsors Construction Roundtable twice a year to promote knowledge sharing among grant recipients who are in the process of designing and/or constructing major transit capital investments.  Metro will host the 27th Transit Construction Roundtable on Sunday, May 13 – May 15th.  The event will take place at the Wilshire Grand Hotel, 930 Wilshire Boulevard, Los Angeles, CA.  
Bike to Work Kick-Off Rally – Monday, May 14, 2007
Join Metro along with its partners, the Los Angeles Department of Transportation, the Los Angeles County Bicycle Coalition, Council members Eric Garcetti and Tom LaBonge in the Kick-Off Rally to promote Bike to Work Week in Los Angeles County.  The Rally will be held at the Los Angeles’ City Hall, South Lawn.  This event will include a concert from a local band, a custom bike show contest, and a bicycle and health themed fair.
Los Angeles Area Chamber of Commerce Access Sacramento – Tuesday, May 15, 2007 through Wednesday, May 16, 2007
A delegation of more than 100 business and community leaders will visit our state capital to urge lawmakers to oppose the Governor’s proposed budget on transportation that would use critical transit dollars to solve the budget deficit.  The delegation will also urge the Governor and state representatives to preserve the public’s trust and only use Proposition 1B bond proceeds for new transportation projects.  In addition, the delegation will advocate on behalf of Los Angeles County to receive its fair share of bond proceeds to address the high levels of pollution and congestion in the region. The delegation will meet with public officials, including Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger and Assembly Speaker Fabian Nunez.
Division 3’s 100th Anniversary – Friday, May 25, 2007
Join Metro as we celebrate Division 3’s 100th Anniversary.  The celebration is scheduled for Friday, May 25th at 10:30 a.m.   The event will be held at Division 3, 630 West Avenue 28, Los Angeles, CA.  There will be a short program followed by refreshments.  
Board Members who wish to participate in the event can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.

Ramona Opportunity High School Groundbreaking – Thursday, May 31, 2007
Join Los Angeles Unified School District and Metro at the groundbreaking ceremony celebrating the land exchange between both agencies.  The groundbreaking ceremony will take place on Thursday, May 31 at 10:00 at the Ramona Opportunity High School located at 231 S. Alma Avenue, Los Angeles, CA.  The land exchange will make it possible to rebuild the Ramona Opportunity High School, while we are constructing the Indiana Station for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.
Board Members who wish to participate in the event can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.

Annual Governance Council Meet-And-Greet – Thursday, May 31, 2007
Metro and Service Sector Council members will hold their next Annual Governance Council Meet and Confer meeting.  The purpose of the meeting is to discuss lessons learned and overall effectiveness of the sectors.  The meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 31, 2007 at 4:00 p.m. at the Gateway Headquarters (Board Room).
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